MOCK TEST 25

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. f <u>u</u> r	B. exc <u>u</u> rsion	C. tr <u>u</u> th	D. s <u>u</u> rgeon
2. A. concentrate	es B. balanc <u>es</u>	C. attach <u>e</u>	<u>s</u> D. experienc <u>es</u>
Mark the letter	A, B, C, or D on	your answer sh	eet to indicate the word
that differs fro	m the other thi	ree in the posit	ion of primary stress in
each of the foll	owing questions	5.	
3. A. flora	B. seabed	C. local	D. pursue
4. A. profession	B. dependent	C. conditio	n D. document
Mark the letter	A, B, C, or D on y	our answer she	et to indicate the correct
answer to each	of the following	g questions.	
5. My brother is	firefighter	who saves and pr	otects people from burning
houses.			
A. the	B. an	C. Ø	D. a
6. The stu	dents learn, the _	they are at E	English.
A. harder - better	B. hard - be	etter C. harder -	best D. hardest - best
7. Lan realized t	hat there are	people queueir	ng in front of the box office
that she wouldn't	t be able to get the	e tickets in 5 minu	ıtes.
A. too many	B. so many	C. too few	D. so few
8. Penny and Hu	ng are watching a	beauty contest o	n TV.
- Penny: "I think '	Vietnamese girls a	are among the mo	st beautiful Asian girls."
- Hung: ""			
A. Is that true?		B. I can't agree r	nore.
C. Never mind.		D. I am terribly s	orry.
9. Would you like	e me your II	ວ card to your hoເ	ıse?
A. ship	B. shipping	C. shipped	D. to ship
10. In the 40s,	we didn't know _	to contact r	elatives who live overseas
quickly as there	was no smartphon	es.	
A. when	B. why	C. how	D. what
11. peopl	e are fighting for	equality in educ	ation, many young girls in
remote areas car	nnot go to school.		
A. When	B. While	C. So	D. Though

12. you	ı want to improve		, you should practice regularly
A. Unless	B. If	C. Provided	D. Should
Read the fol	lowing announc	ement and mark	the letter A, B, c, or D or
our answer	sheet to indica	te the correct of	otion that best fits each o
the numbere	ed blanks from 1	13 to 16.	
	HOW	TO GET APPS	
/ On your iPho		the App Store app.	
-	-		or Arcade tabs to find
			14) something
	-		scribe to Apple Arcade
to play the g		c says Areade, sub	seribe to Apple Areade
. , ,		itton If you see th	e Open button instead
-	-	-	-
	det button, you	aneady (13)	_ or downloaded that
app.	the side button o	a the right side of	vour iDhana ar tha tan
			your iPhone or the top
_	-		e. (16) you use
		-	glance at your device download. You might
\			,
L 3. A. a	B. an	C. the	D. Ø
L 4. A. in	-	C. for	D. through
	B. But	C. buying	ever D. Though
			5
		_	heet to indicate the correc
	e questions from		han fill in the chlorit to made
	entences (a-c) in t	ne correct oraer, t	hen fill in the blank to make a
ogical text.		and Carles I	ha anamanada. Cl. da da
	-		he prepared to film her lates
		a through her earl	ouds, and with each beat, he
excitement gr			
a. As she wato	thed the likes and	comments roll in,	Lana felt a rush of connection

realizing she wasn't just sharing a moment but building a community.

b. Within minutes, notifications flooded in, each one a reminder of how her

creativity resonated with others. c. After several tries and a few giggles at her mistakes, she finally nailed the dance routine and hit "post." B. b - a - c C. a - c - b D. c - b - a A. b - c - a 18. Choose the sentence that can end the text (in Question 17) most appropriately. A. The people who liked and commented on her videos were all strangers. B. That's why she loved Tiktok, as it was a great place to express her artistic self. C. It took her 3 minutes to fully upload the video on the Internet. D. At last, she added the cover photo and name of the video on Tiktok and shared to her best friend. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer that best fits each of the numbered blanks. While Mid-autumn Festival originated in China and is celebrated in many Asian countries, the Vietnamese version has its (19) traditions and legends. Our best-known (20) is about a man named Cuội who hung (21) a magical banyan tree as it floated up to the Moon. We say that if you look closely at the full moon, you can see the (22) of a man sitting under a tree. Children parade lanterns in the streets the night of Mid-autumn Festival to help (**23**) to Earth for Cuội from the Moon. The celebration of the harvest is an important part of Mid-autumn Festival, as many Vietnamese live in rural areas and work as farmers. Mid-autumn Festival marks (24) _____ when the work is finished and there's time to spend with loved ones. (Adapted from https://vietnam.travel/things-to-do/vietnams-magical-mid-autumn-festival) **19.** A. owe B. best C. own D. very C. tale **20.** A. story B. legend D. song **21.** A. up to B. on to C. over on D. into **22.** A. shadow B. shape C. photo D. image **23.** A. light way B. light the way C. lighting the way D. way of light

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is closest in meaning to the original sentence in each of the following questions.

B. a joyous place

D. a occasion

24. A. place joyous

C. a joyous occasion

- **25.** Sam caught a cold. He walked home in the heavy rain yesterday.
- A. Sam caught a cold when he walked home in the heavy rain yesterday.
- B. Sam caught a cold while he walked home in the heavy rain yesterday.
- C. Sam caught a cold after he walked home in the heavy rain yesterday.
- D. Sam catched a cold when he walked home in the heavy rain yesterday.
- **26.** I have never watched the sunrise on the beach before.
- A. That was the first time I have watched the sunrise on the beach.
- B. That is the first time I have watched the sunrise on the beach.
- C. That was the first time I watched the sunrise on the beach.
- D. That is the first time I watched the sunrise on the beach.

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is best written from the words/phrases given.

- 27. My sister/ wish/ she/ fit/ dress/ she/ wear/ university.
- A. My sister wish that she could fit into the dress she wore in university.
- B. My sister wishes that she could fit into the dress she wore in university.
- C. My sister wishes that she could fit on the dress she wore in university.
- D. My sister wishes that she fit into the dress she wore in university.
- 28. It/ exciting/ wait/ ticket links/ buy/ pair/ Eras Tour tickets.
- A. It exciting to wait for the ticket links to buy a pair of Eras Tour tickets.
- B. It is exciting to wait the ticket links to buy a pair of Eras Tour tickets.
- C. It is exciting to wait for the ticket links to buy a pair of Eras Tour tickets.
- D. It is exciting waiting for the ticket links to buy a pair of Eras Tour tickets.

Read the following sign or notice and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

29. What does the sign say?



- A. Don't buy or sell cameras here.
- B. There is no camera in this place.
- C. You must not take photos here.
- D. You cannot take photo with a camera.

30. What does the notice say?

FIRE DOOR KEEP CLOSED

- A. Keep the fire door close all the time.
- B. Open the fire door.
- C. Keep the door open for other people.
- D. The closed door is on fire.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions from 31 to 36.

In the aftermath of Super Typhoon Yagi, many people in the provinces of Thai Nguyen and Yen Bai have become homeless. **Given the situation**, on the evening of September 9, many kind-hearted people headed to the flood-hit areas, transporting food, life jackets, and raincoats to support the flood victims. In Facebook groups, many users have posted statuses on providing free transportation of donated necessities, life jackets, and other items to uplift communities affected by Typhoon Yagi. **These acts** of kindness once again demonstrate the spirit of solidarity, mutual support and compassion, which is attributed to create the strength of the entire Vietnamese nation over its more-than-thousand-year history. In the most difficult periods of times, the solidarity and companionship of Vietnamese people have further promoted and spread strongly.

Natural disasters, storms, and floods are **inevitable** natural phenomena. Every year, dozens of storms make landfall, causing serious damage to people and property. The tragic number of deaths, the roofs, crops, livestock submerged in flood water and images of devastation make many people upset.

(Adapted from https://en.nhandan.vn/vietnamese-people-show-compassion-and-solidarityfollowing-typhoon-yagi-post139169.html)

- **31.** What is the best title for the passage?
- A. The Impact of Natural Disasters on Agriculture: Vietnam's Story
- B. The Mutual Support among the Vietnamese People during Crisis0
- C. The Role of Social Media in Disaster Relief Efforts
- D. The Vietnamese Government's Response to Natural Disasters in Yen Bai
- **32.** What items were transported to support the flood victims?
- A. clothes and furniture
- B. food, life jackets and rain coats
- C. medicine and blankets

- D. toys and books
- **33.** The phrase "**Given the situation**" is CLOSET in meaning to ...

A. Considering the situation	B. However
C. With the situation	D. Thanks to the situation
34. The word "these acts" in paragraph	oh 2 DOES NOT refer to
A. Transporting donated items for free	B. Donating life nececities
C. Creating the history of Vietnam	D. Uplifting the community
35. How did people use social media in	response to the disaster?
A. to complain about the government	
B. to post about free donations transpo	rtation
C. to share personal stories and reporti	ng about the storm
D. to organize charity projects and raise	e fund for the poor
36. The word " <u>inevitable</u> " is OPPOSIT	E in meaning to
A. unimportant B. necessary	C. vital D. crucial
Four phrases/sentences have been	n removed from the text below. For
each question, mark the letter A,	B, C, or D to indicate the correct
option that best fits each of the nu	mbered blanks from 37 to 40.
In Finland, teachers never have exercis	es or homework for students to review in
the holidays. Students should spend the	ir holidays (37) that they enjoy. No
adult uses their holidays to do work, a	nd if they would, they wouldn't have the
opportunity to recharge. (38) Ho	lidays are the time for the students to let
their brain rest.	
Using diverse teaching methods is the	best way for students to learn and gain
knowledge. Teachers should offer stude	nts experiences where they can use their
knowledge. (39) when they need	I to remember something.
Finnish teachers also make sure that	when they plan their lessons for the
semester, there is (40) during t	heir classes. No Finnish teacher teaches
new topics every single lesson. Instead,	they make sure that students are offered
possibilities to do revision in class.	
(Adapted from https://vfis.tdtu.edu.vi	n/news/2023-03/homework-should-or-should-not)
A. This would make them tired, less m	otivated and less efficient when coming
back to work	
B. resting and doing activities	
C. enough time for students to revise	
D. Memories like this help students to	understand what they have learned and
come back to these situations	
37. 38. 39.	40.